
Reactions from State Agency Directors 

 

“Safe, accessible, and convenient transportation helps older adults engage with their 

communities and connect with the people and resources that help them continue to thrive and 

contribute. The Mobility Ohio pilot is using existing and new resources to create innovative 

solutions and more. We are proud to be a partner in this work.” 

Ohio Department of Aging Director, Ursel J. McElroy 

 

“The Regional Transportation Resource Center is a wonderful example of the evolution and 

improvement of services offered by the State of Ohio. This partnership with Mobility Ohio will 

not only lead to more people accessing federally funded transportation services, but it will also 

eliminate a duplication of efforts and result in a more efficient use of taxpayer dollars.” 

Ohio Department of Job and Family Services Director, Matt Damschroder 

 

“The Mobility Ohio pilot advances Governor DeWine’s vision of Ohio as a Disability Inclusion 

State and Model Employer of Individuals with Disabilities through safer, easier access to 

transportation to jobs, medical appointments, and more.”  

Opportunities for Ohioans with Disabilities Director, Kevin Miller 

 

“The availability and timeliness of transportation is a critical need for Ohioans with 

developmental disabilities to access community participation and employment opportunities. 

DODD is proud to partner on this work led by ODOT to use coordination and technology to 

expand transportation services to people with developmental disabilities and other Ohioans.” 

Ohio Department of Developmental Disabilities Director, Kim Hauck 


